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Sussex Police Offshore Sailing Club
Sussex Yacht Club

Shoreham

1900 hours Thursday 13th February 2014
Annual General Meeting - Minutes

The meeting was opened by Dave Frey (Secretary, standing is as Chair as position currently vacant) at 1905 hours. 
Those present - Dave Frey, Terry Clothier, Freya Carter, Dusty Miller, Lenny Wheeler, John Batley, Clive Wigglesworth, Alan Haffenden, Ron Nevitt, Colin Jaques, Kevin Claxton, Geoff Randle, Chris Gillings, Richard Bates, Frank Hooper, Alan Jacquet, Bob Trevis, Owen Poplett, Kevin Wallis, 
1. Apologies were received from;
Steve Rigby, Anne Darling, Alwyn Evans, and many other members (too many to list)

Minutes of the previous meeting & matters arising

Were read through and agreed with those present
2. Election of Chair

SR has resigned from the post after many years service to the club, due to his growing family commitments.  
There were two proposals for the position of chair by Anne Darling & Alwyn Evans. The two candidates had sent through brief proposals which were read by FC & DM

Discussion was had between the floor and Committee before voting. 

Results were 6 votes to 12 in favour of Anne Darling.
3. Election of the Vice Chair
FC stood down in December after 10yrs on the Committee in various posts. 

Election of Vice Chair was put to the floor. DM proposed SR as Vice Chair, stating his reasons were to use SR very valuable experience to support AD in her new role as Chair and that he had approached SR before the AGM to ask whether he would be agreeable to this suggestion. 

This proposal was nominated by FC and seconded by DM
4. Election of other Committee members
The meeting was advised that the remaining committee members were willing to stand again for election. The vacant position of Assistant Treasurer & Secretary was put to the floor where Alain Jacquet was nominated by OP and seconded by FC after AJ indicated he was willing to stand. No other candidates came or were put forward from the floor.
The Committee now stands for 2014-15 as follows:-


Commodore


Dusty Miller

Chair



Anne Darling


Vice Chair


Steve Rigby


Secretary & Treasurer (Race)
Dave Frey


Treasurer (Cruising)

Alwyn Evans


Ass Treasurer & Secretary
Alain Jacquet


Webmaster


Dusty Miller

5. Election of area reps
The following members agreed to either take these posts;

Brighton & Hove

Colin Jacques

HQ 



Owen Poplett 

Sussex House


Freya Carter 

West Sussex (Inc Gatwick)
Alan Haffenden


East Sussex


Graham Castell
6. Reports

i. Cruise Treasurer - DF read AE report in his absence – providing detail of account and end year balance (31/12/2013) of around £65 but being boosted by crew contributions from Frostbite 2014 participants.
ii. Racing Treasurer – read by DF giving brief details of current balance of around £300, benefiting still from funds made during PSUK 2009 organisation by SPOSC.
iii. Racing Report – Read by DF from ADs write up of the PSUK 2013 and Ads write up of the Met Open 2013. Details available on SPOSC website.

iv. Cruising Report – Read by DM .The crew was made up of Ron Nevitt, Owen Poplett, Dave Mallon, Kevin Claxton, Phil Mears who has not been on a PSUK event before plus Peter Kennett who has not been sailing with us for some years. We followed the PSUK fleet to Cowes on the Monday and due to visit Gun Wharf on the Tuesday but that did not materialise and we went to the Hamble. We had storm force winds for Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and were due on the Wednesday to go to Poole but due to the weather we returned to the Hamble. On the Thursday we were becalmed and that night we ended up back at Cowes for the end of Regatta dinner. The Support boat crew had a good time, but there was some concerns about out sandwich making ability provided for the Race Boat and that the Support Boat drank all their beers! We sailed as much as we could and all the crew were equally involved in running the yacht. This year there will be a marked improvement in the lunch bags for the Race crew. Peter Kennett did a fantastic write-up about our week which is on the website
v. Webmaster – DM Webmaster - DM stated that website continues to be reservoir of information as regards our sailing club.  For the period 1st Jan 2013 to 31st Dec 2013 showed 839 visitors to the site, 494 being unique visitors. This is a drop in visitor numbers over the year before. In seeking to promote sailing opportunities ‘taster sailing’ now features prominently on the website. Three yacht owners have put their yachts forward to provide Taster sails for our members and in particular new members in order to encourage and increase our membership. If there are other yacht owners who would like to be involved please contact me. In addition Freya Carter has written an interesting article about her joining the SPOSC and progressing through to Day Skipper and sailing not only in the UK but also abroad.
7. Racing & cruising programme 2014 & any other events

There was discussion about dates and arrangements for this year’s March Frostbite, being organised by Owen Poplett. The split week continues to be well supported and is expected to make profit again this year. 

With the standing down of the race skipper Steve Rigby, this year’s May PSUK race will be skippered by DF. The support boat will be skippered by Dusty Miller. 

This year the PSUK will be amalgamated with the Police World Cup, an event that will see police officers from other countries joining the fleet. It should make for an interesting event. 

Lenny Wheeler agreed to arrange an Owners Rally again this year, but due to the poor turnout last year, there was discussion about moving the event to later in the year, when the school holidays and costs for charter would be easier to accommodate for members with family commitments. 
The Long Passage had not been scheduled last season and as the club had yet to gain a replacement Yacht Master for Frank Hooper, there was discussion about a replacement trip in another area of the UK. No definitive decision was made and would be taken to the next Committee meeting. 

FH mentioned that there was always crewing opportunities at Brighton Marina Yacht Club who race out of the Marina every Sunday. HF said that anyone could go to the club house in the morning and would be pretty much guaranteed a crewing place. It was a question of putting yourself out there and getting on board. It was mentioned that AD had started her racing by attending the Marina and getting on board.  
8. Training opportunities
In the absence of AE it was not possible to discuss this. DF stated that AE continues to provide opportunities for SPOSC members. These are circulated via email and the website as and when they come up. Uptake of offers is unknown at this time although recent examples are BT and AD who have both availed themselves of AEs services via SYC.  
9. Trophies
DF reminded the meeting about the four club trophies and what each one is awarded for, and advised who currently held a trophy and why. DM said that the Committee had decided that the Commodore’s Shield would not be awarded this year. 

The awards were then given for this year as follows;

i. Roger Dice Trophy - to Freya Carter for service provided to SPOSC over her ten years where she started as Secretary. 
ii. Scuttlebutt Trophy - to Peter Kennett for his very amusing and accurate write-up of the 2013 PSUK Support boat.
iii. Portobello Cup - to Bob Trevis for his achievements this year in gaining both parts of his RYA Day Skippers qualification and his Theory part of his RYA Yacht Masters. An excellent achievement in a year.
10. Additional grant from SPSA 

DF confirmed that he had secured extra funding this year from the SPSA, which meant that a further event could be organised. As the Committee had not been fully elected earlier that evening, it had been decided that another Committee meeting would be held within 28 days of this AGM to discuss the use of this additional funding. Thoughts were requested from the floor.

OP put forward the idea of chartering a yacht from somewhere central – ie. Brighton – in early September when the water was warmer, kids back at school and the costs were not at a premium. For this week the club could offer one day sails for members and possible new members, with the aim of getting an idea / taste of big boat sailing. The benefits of this option were, lower charter fees, the potential to get up to 35 new people on board, not having to take large chunks of A/L to take part, those interested who work shifts would be able to use just one or two rest days, easier to accommodate child care etc, more than one skipper could get experience etc……. It could also be flexible and initially offered as a one day sail, with option of two or more days so as not to let spaces go unfilled. 
DF put forward the option of a second race boat at the PSUK. There was concern that filling a second boat could be difficult. 

FC put forward a split week charter, similar to the Frostbite split week during the PSUK event. The thought behind this was to get more people on board than one week would, chances for two skippers to get experience, being able to use the environment of the World Cup, PSUK race boat and support boat as examples of what the club does. 

11. AOB
KC asked that the club’s Weebly Website be further advertised. It was agreed that on all correspondence from the club, the website address be put centrally on the document. 
12. Date for next AGM

To be arranged but likely to be end of January 2015.

The meeting was closed by DF at 2030 hours.
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